
WAC 296-24-24003  General requirements.  (1) Application. This 
section applies to crawler cranes, locomotive cranes, wheel mounted 
cranes of both truck and self-propelled wheel type, and any variations 
thereof which retain the same fundamental characteristics. This sec-
tion includes only cranes of the above types, which are basically pow-
ered by internal combustion engines or electric motors and which uti-
lize drums and ropes. Cranes designed for railway and automobile wreck 
clearances are excepted. The requirements of these standards are ap-
plicable only to machines when used as lifting cranes.

(2) New and existing equipment. All new crawler, locomotive, and 
truck cranes constructed and utilized on or after the effective date 
of these standards, must meet the design specifications of the Ameri-
can National Standard Safety Code for Crawler, Locomotive, and Truck 
Cranes, ANSI B 30.5-1968. Crawler, locomotive, and truck cranes con-
structed prior to the effective date of these standards should be 
modified to conform to those design specifications by December 31, 
1973, unless it can be shown that the crane cannot feasibly or econom-
ically be altered and that the crane substantially complies with the 
requirements of this section. Replacement parts must be of equal or 
better quality than the original equipment and suitable for the pur-
pose. Repairs or modifications must be such as to render the equipment 
equal to or better than the original construction or design.

(3) Designated personnel. You must ensure that only designated 
personnel are permitted to operate a crane covered by this section.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.17.010, 49.17.040, 49.17.050, and 
49.17.060. WSR 15-24-100, § 296-24-24003, filed 12/1/15, effective 
1/5/16; Order 74-27, § 296-24-24003, filed 5/7/74; Order 73-5, § 
296-24-24003, filed 5/9/73 and Order 73-4, § 296-24-24003, filed 
5/7/73.]
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